
Metropolitan Historical Commission 
December 16, 2024, 12:00 p.m.  

Howard Office Building, Sonny West Conference Center 
700 President Ronald Reagan Way 

I. Call to Order, Roll Call, and Welcome Linda Wynn, Chair 

II. VOTE: November Minutes Linda Wynn 

III. Public Comment Linda Wynn 
The MHC holds a designated public comment period at each meeting. Members of the public in 
attendance may provide comments to the Board or its Committees during this designated time. 
Anyone wishing to speak about an agenda item will be allotted two (2) minutes to make comments. 

IV. Historical Marker Jessica Reeves 

• First Masonic Hall (privately funded)

V. Guest Speaker: Ellen Dement Hurd, President, Historic Nashville, Inc.

VI. Indigenous Archaeology Tour Dr. Adam Fracchia 

VII. Director’s Report Tim Walker 

VIII. Historic Zoning Report Robin Zeigler 

IX. Other Business

X. Announcements

XI. Adjourn

Metropolitan Historical Commission 
www.nashville.gov/mhc 

historicalcommission@nashville.gov 

The Metro Nashville Historical Commission does not discriminate on the basis of age, race, sex, color, national origin, religion, 
sexual orientation, or disability in access to, or operation of its programs, services, activities or in its hiring or employment practices. 
ADA inquiries may be directed to: ADA Compliance Coordinator, Metro Historical Commission, (615) 862-7970. Title VI inquiries 
should be forwarded to: Ms. Shirley Sims-Saldana, Title VI Coordinator, Human Relations, 800 2nd Avenue, South, 4th Floor, 
Nashville, TN 37210, (615) 880-3391. Contact Department of Human Resources for all employment related inquiries at (615) 
862-6640. ADA NOTICE: If any accommodations are needed for individuals with disabilities who wish to be present at this meeting,
please request the accommodation through hubNashville at https://nashville.gov/hub-ADA-boards or by calling (615) 862-5000.
Requests should be made as soon as possible, but 72 hours prior to the scheduled meeting is recommended.
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Historical Marker, December 2024 

 

 

First Masonic Hall 

 

Wilkins Tannehill, who greeted the Marquis de Lafayette here in 1825, laid the cornerstone of 

this Classical Revival building. It served as the Tennessee State Capitol from 1827-29 during the 

administration of Gov. Sam Houston and as the meeting place of Christ Church Episcopal until 

the completion of its building. In 1856 the building burned and was replaced by a second 

Masonic Hall on the same site, which was used as a hospital for U.S. troops during the Civil War. 

 

Sponsored by Corinthian Lodge No. 8, F.&A.M. 

 

 

 

 

First Masonic Hall 

 

 
Commenced in 1818, completed in 1820 

Hugh Roland, Architect 
 


